
  

  

 

Weekly Newsletter - July 15/16, 2023 

~Seventh Sunday after Pentecost~ 

First Avenue and Court Street 
Iowa City, IA  52245 
Phone: 319-338-5626 

Email:  redeemer@ourredeemer.org 
www.ourredeemer.org 

Date Scripture Bible Lesson 

7/16 Luke 5:1-11 Fishers Follow—Jesus Calls Disciples 

7/23 John 2:1-11 The Wine Sign—A Wedding at Cana 

7/30 Matthew 6:25-34 Mountain Message—Jesus Preaches on the Mount 

Summer Sunday School Lessons 

July 16 
          Overcoming through the Storm 
 
July 23 
          Overcoming through Faith 
 
July 30 
          Overcoming through Singing 

INFORMATION NOW AVAILABLE! 
 

Pastor has provided us with a brochure for the Israel trip. It is located on 
the Welcome Counter.  Also, a copy of the brochure can be found on pages 
5 & 6 here in Reflections. 

Sunday Coffee & Treats 
 

This Sunday’s coffee and treats are being provided by the LWML. Come join us  
for a little refreshment and fellowship before Sunday School and Adult Bible Class. 
Free will offering goes towards continued missions. 

mailto:redeemer@ourredeemer.org
http://www.ourredeemer.org/
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Prayer of the Church /Seventh Sunday after Pentecost/July 16, 2023 

In peace, let us pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
 
For repentance, that by every thorn and briar, God would warn us of sin and discipline us against temptation, 
so that we would place all trust in His promise of everlasting life, let us pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
 
Heavenly Father, raise up among us those who will continue to serve as pastors and teachers, deaconesses 

and other workers in Your Church, that Your Word may have free course among us and be our joy. We  

especially pray for the seminarians we are supporting:  Deon Hull (Vicarage Year), Kyle Moellenhoff 

(Vicarage Year), Josiah Schultz (Vicarage Year), our incoming vicar Ethan Boester and we ask a special 

blessing upon our Vicar Morgan Garrett, let us pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 

 
For parents, that the Lord would bless them with faithfulness as they plant His Word into their children; and 
for children, that by His Word the Lord would protect them amid the cares and troubles of this world, let us 
pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
 
For seasonable weather and bountiful harvest, that according to our Creator’s Word, He would send rain on 
the earth to make it bring forth and sprout, giving seed to the sower and bread to the eater, let us pray to the 
Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
 
For those suffering from illnesses of body or mind, [especially Connie Bailey (Lorrie Bailey’s aunt), Doro-
thy Blume (Carol Schuldt’s sister), David Caplin (Lillian Moyer’s son-in-law), Jacob Cohen, Debra 
Fuhrmeister, Emma Haugen (Friend of Gwen Enokian), Bob Hansen, Gabe Hundley (grandson of Karen 
Abernathy), Dora Jacobson(granddaughter of George and Carol Schuldt), Todd Jones (Barb & Ron Jones’ 
son), Norma Miller (Twyla Freeman’s aunt), Barb Nace (Doris Siemer’s niece), Bob Nace, Deloris Nace, 
Carson Pence, Julie Pratt-Mullenkamp (Cousin of Ruth Varney), John Robinson, Patricia Schable (friend 
of Lorrie Bailey), Darran Sellers (brother of Kevin Sellers), Rozie Siems (Daughter of Mary Siems), Ronna 
Sojka, Reece Ullerich, Karen Warner, Mark Wilson, Beth Wu (Schuldt’s relative), that the Lord would 
give them healing, comfort them with His loving presence, grant them patience to endure suffering and  
assure them always of the glory of Christ that awaits them, let us pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
For all who partake of the Holy Communion, that God would sustain His children in repentance and faith to 
receive Christ’s body and blood for life and salvation, let us pray to the Lord: Lord, have mercy. 
 
Lord as you have promised to hear us, we come to you with our silent prayers…  

[We pause for a moment of silent prayer.] 
 
Preserve us, O Lord, from all temptation and DOUBT. Grant us faith, that we may rest all our prayers and 
the desires of our hearts in Your merciful arms, for the sake of Your Son, Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 
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Sunday, 7/16  Wednesday continued...  

Worship-In Person/Live Stream 8:00am Lunch Bunch 12:00pm 

Summer Sunday School 9:20am Windmill Manor 2:00pm 

Worship-In Person/Live Stream 10:30am Youth Event 6:00pm 

  Thursday, 7/20  

Monday, 7/17  Comfort Tiers 9:00am 

Staff Meeting 1:00pm Cross and Entrance Committee 6:00pm 

Sunlight AA Group 6:00pm Al-Anon 7:30pm 

Chamber Singers Auditions 6:00pm   

Children’s Committee 6:00pm Friday, 7/21  

  ***  

Tuesday, 7/18    

Solon Nursing Home 9:30am Saturday, 7/22  

Chamber Singers Auditions 6:00pm Men’s Bible Study 8:00am 

SM-Small Group/Marcia 6:30pm Worship-In Person/Live Stream 5:30pm 

Al-Anon 7:00pm   

  Sunday, 7/23  

Wednesday, 7/19  Worship-In Person/Live Stream 8:00am 

TOPS 8:00am Summer Sunday School 9:20am 

Bible Study 11:00am Worship-In Person/Live Stream 10:30am 

This Week at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, July 16—23, 2023 

BIRTHDAYS 

Sun. 7/16 Gary Johnson, Julia Schafer, Chad Sexton, Alexander Wardenburg 
Mon. 7/17 David Boyson, Kathryn Hannemann, Martin Kranz, Roberta Luers, Andrea Palmersheim, 

Rhonda Waters, Edith Wille, Brilynn Yansky 
Tues. 7/18 Melissa Crossland, Ella Raddatz 
Wed. 7/19 Darci Stiles 
Thurs. 7/20 Zachary Bohnsack, Paul Hottel, Keith Macek, Sheena Yoder 
Fri. 7/21 J.J. Ellyson Jr., Scott Kibby, Ava Waddilove 
Sat. 7/22 Morgan West 

TIME                                                                                                         TREASURES 

Worship-In Person/Live Stream 7/8—5:30pm 59 Contributions $17,434.34                            

Worship-In Person/Live Stream 7/9—8:00am 102 Monthly needs for budget $67,240.58 

Worship-In Person/Live Stream 7/9—10:30am 142   

Recorded Services 7/8 5   

Total Saturday/Sunday Worship 308 Adult Bible Class/Sunday School 54/8 

STEWARDSHIP July 8/9, 2023 

Vicar Farewell Luncheon 
Sunday, July 30, 12:00pm, Fellowship Hall 
 

The whole congregation is invited.  Chicken and drinks will be  
provided. The congregation members are asked to bring side dishes 
and desserts for the potluck.  There will be a free will donation basket 
to help support Vicar in his final year at the seminary. Vicar and Carrie 
will need help after lunch loading the truck. 
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The annual LWML Road 
Trip is set for Saturday, 
August 19. We are     
headed for Reiman      
Gardens in Ames, Iowa. 
The theme this year at 
Reiman Gardens is Light 
and Reflection. The art is glass composed of iridescent              
exoskeletons and translucent wings. The giant insects of Glass in 

Flight have been replicated in luminous steel and dalle de verre glass by artist Alex Heveri. These 
amazingly life-like sculptures showcase an array of beneficial insects and pollinators including beetles, 
bees,     dragonflies, and butterflies. The interaction of sunlight and the beautiful colored glass in these 
20 pieces highlights the brilliant connectedness of light to plants, insects, the environment, and even 
us humans. How is light connected to you? Come witness the way light reflects on the beauty of the 
gardens gleaming with glass.  This trip is open to anyone in the congregation (male or female) who is 
interested in going. We plan to meet at church at 7:30 am for some rolls, coffee, juice and to get      
organized for loading up in cars and leave by 8 am. We will need  people willing to drive. Signup sheet 
for this trip is in the narthex on the counter. Signup 
will end Sunday, August 6. We plan to arrive at 
Reiman Gardens shortly after 10 am and view the   
garden displays and exhibits till 2 pm. Price is $12, or 
$11 for those over 65. We will go to Hickory Park           
Barbecue in Ames before heading home.   

LWML ROAD TRIP 

The results of the Assimilation survey show that many of Our Redeemer members 
are wanting to be a part of Dinners for Eight Renewed. The Assimilation  
Committee is ready to make definite plans to have that happen so that members 
can get to know each other better. Groups of eight will be formed after we receive 
information from you to help us get organized. Dinners for Eight Renewed are 
groups of eight people (couples and/or singles) who get together in a home for  
dinner 3 or 4 times during the year for fun, food, and friendship. The Assimilation 
Committee will make the groups and then assign one person per group to contact 
those in their group so that decisions can be made about when and where to meet 

for the first time. If you want to be a part of Dinners for Eight Renewed, please fill out the form found in 
the Welcome Center by July 24th and put it in Box #372.  If you have any questions, please contact Pam  
Wilson (319-530-1920)    markpamwilson@msn.com 

Building Healthy Families: Are you ever tempted to dwell on the thought that some people are 
more gifted (or talented, or beautiful, or smart, or athletic…) than you are? Eleanor Roosevelt 
once famously said, “No one can make you feel inferior without your consent.” Child, stop  
comparing yourself critically to others and remember instead who you are, because of Whose 
you are: But to all who did receive Him, who believed in His name, He gave the right to become 
children of God… (John 1:12) Lutheran Family Service www.LutheranFamilyService.org. 

mailto:markpamwilson@msn.com


5 



6 



7 

VOLUNTEERS—Adults and High Schoolers are encouraged to sign up to help. There are many areas that    
require help. Kid friendly meals are served so if you do not want to help directly with the participants, there 
are opportunities in the kitchen. If you would be available to help decorate prior to VBS, please let Kara 
know at youthcoordinator@ourredeemer.org.  
 

Sign-up for both participants and volunteers: 
https://vbsmate.com/events/OurRedeemerVBS2023/26849  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

NEEDS EVERYONE’S HELP 

Sunday, August 6 to Thursday, August 10 
5:00 PM—8:15 PM 

SCHOLARSHIP money is needed for students to 
attend VBS. No money is required to attend so costs 
are covered by donations to the scholarship fund. 
Please be generous and mark your contribution for 
VBS scholarship fund. A collection box is on the    
Welcome Center. 

On the last evening of Vacation Bible school, the Semisaurus will be available for those attending Vacation 
Bible School from 5:30 to 8:30 pm. The Semisaurus is a 48-foot semi trailer converted into a state of the art       
museum that is packed with high-end displays, animatronic dinosaurs, and evidence-based information to 
teach the Truth about creation and evolution. The museum has four main display areas that provide       
historical context, fossils, artifacts and interactive cut-screen technologies.  With a self-guided audio tour, 
you will take a walk through history to find your origins and purpose on earth!  It will also be available to 
the public through Fun Faith Fest on Sunday, August 13. Make plans to visit! 
 
Free and open to the public: 

Friday, August 11, 2023    9:00 am—3:00 pm 
Saturday, August 12, 2023    9:00 am—3:00 pm 
Sunday, August 13, 2023    12:00—2:00 pm 

SEMISAURUS VISITS OUR REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH 
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Plan to join Brian Young  for his presentation at a pizza meal, talking about the Semisaurus and the 
Truth about creation and evolution. The meal will be free and open to the public. Please sign up in 
the narthex to help plan for food. 

MEAL WITH BRIAN YOUNG 
Fellowship Hall 

Friday August 11 at 6:00pm 
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WHY SHOULD I CONSIDER WEARING  
MY NAME TAG? 

Because wearing your name tag helps – 
 others to call you by name 
 you to be known by others 
 the vicar to match a name with a face 
 encourage new members to wear their name tags 
 those who have a hard time remembering names 
 start conversations 
 everyone to get to know each other better 
 to identify those who are members and those who are visiting 
 those who think they know your name, but because you’re wearing your name tag,  
       they can be sure of it 

Donation bin located in  
Church Office 

 
Please consider picking up extra items  
as you are shopping to donate to the  
CommUnity Crisis Center. 
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COLLECTING FOR LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF KITS 

 
 

             
 
 

While shopping, why not pick up a few items for the school kits.  
Each School Kit requires the following items (all new): 

 
• Four 70-sheet notebooks of wide or college ruled paper, approximately  
       8x10 ½”; no loose leaf paper.  
• One 30cm/inches ruler 
• One pencil sharpener 
• One BLUNT scissors 
• Five ballpoint pens (no gel), secured with rubber band 
• One box of 16 or 24 crayons 
• One 2 ½’ eraser 

 
 

Backpacks are sewn for these items by Lillian Moyer and others. 
***At this time, we have an abundance of pencils, but we always need all of  

the other items that go in the school kits—ESPECIALLY NOTEBOOKS. 
 
 
 

Personal Care Kits are also needing items: 
• One like new, light-weight bath-sized towel (between 20”x40” and 

52”x27” ), dark color preferred 
• Two bath-size bars soap in original wrappings, any brand (4-5oz) 
• One adult sized toothbrush in wrapping or from multipacks with each in 

a business sized envelope 
• One sturdy comb 
• One metal nail clippers 

 
For our Baby Kits we do need A LOT OF sleepers without feet, t-shirts, tops and pants for both boys and 
girls. 
 
***We are always running out of sleepers without feet or shirts/pants outfits we can use in place of 
sleepers for our baby kits.  
 
***Please donate NEW or only slightly used towels--we don't want to send worn and tattered towels in 
our kits. 

 
 

Drop your items into the blue bins in the downstairs hallway across from the kitchen door . 
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STOCK THE PANTRY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Boester's will be moving into the vicarage on August 5. Let’s give 
them a warm Our Redeemer welcome with things for their pantry.  
 
Suggested items to donate include: 
non-perishable food items   
household goods 
paper products    
cleaning supplies 
gift cards (grocery store, local restaurants or area businesses) 
 
The items collected will be presented to them upon their arrival.  We 
will continue to collect them through his installation on August 5/6.  
Please place your donations of goods in the box in the Narthex. 
However, please put your donations of gift cards in the church office. 

Let’s help 

Vicar Ethan & Krista 

Boester 

with their 
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CROSS Information  
 

As you may know, The Cross in front of the church has been deteriorating for several years and the time has come 
that an intervention is needed. The wood is deteriorating, and pieces have fallen off. Because of this, temporizing 
measures of securing loosening areas and inspections and maintenance to ensure safety are ongoing. It is time to 
begin planning and do something permanent.  
 

The Cross was constructed and dedicated in 1969 and it has served our church well as an important landmark 
standing for Jesus Christ and what He did for us on The Cross. You may have had friends or visitors say that “your 
church is the one with the big Cross in front of it.” It is an especially important image of what Jesus has done for us.  
 

The original design includes three legs of support that suggest first the basic aspect of our religious teachings: The 
Triune God – Father, Son and Holy Spirit. The definition of church itself is The Word, the Pastor and the people. 
There are many mentions of threes in The Bible; the number three biblically represents divine wholeness, comple-
tion and perfection. Gideon asked God for three signs in Judges; three visitors appeared to Abraham (Genesis 18:2); 
Jesus answered the Satan’s threefold temptations with three scriptural references (Matt 4:1-11). Jesus said, 
“Destroy this temple and I will rebuild it in three days.” And, of course, we must include these three: forgiveness of 
sins, salvation and life everlasting. The number three is just one of the depictions of completeness and the exam-
ples in The Bible are numerous. 
 

As part of the plan as we approach this project, it is important to maintain the architectural heritage and intent of 
the original design and in keeping with the appearance that complements and mimics the current structure  
knowing that an exact replica is not feasible given that other changes that may be needed to provide a more  
accessible and weather protected entrance that enhances and blends with the church structure.  
 

Many congregational members have suggested that some type of entrance modification is desired so that worship-
pers may exit their vehicles and avoid inclement weather or slippery sidewalks, and possibly have a drive-through 
area. Most of the door closures are obsolete and a security plan is also in consideration. These are the concerns we 
hope to address, and the expectation is that this will be a major project. Our options might be dictated by space 
allowances and city regulations/ordinances, and these will be considered with future planning and discussion.  
 

It is time to move forward and imagine how we can continue to make Our Redeemer Lutheran Church an inviting 
place to worship. In the coming weeks and months, we will arrange for events of imagination and dreaming to get 
input for what is desired much like what was done during Vision 2020 planning. That will be announced when we 
have reached that timepoint. 
 

Please discuss among yourselves and with any Cross and Entrance Committee member what you feel is important 
in our Church to fulfill our mission, our motto and our vision. (Listed below). 
 

Our motto  “This is what we are about” 
Equipping Disciples to make Disciples for Jesus 

 

Our Mission  “This is what we do” 
Connecting all generations to Jesus, His Word and each other; Reflecting His Love in word and deed. 
 

ORLC - Our Vision “This is where the Spirit is taking us” 
Our Redeemer Congregation is a grace-filled, God-glorifying community of believers devoted to Word, fellowship, 
Sacraments and prayer, committed to involving more people in ministry so that the Body of Christ would be built up 
for service to others as we reach out to more people with the Gospel. 
The current Cross and Entrance Committee members include: 
Myrl Holida(chair)                Marcia Hulse                   Dave Yansky                           Marty Wenck                       
Karyl Bohnsack                     Art Schwarting                 Henry Diggelmann            Pastor Hartwig            
Rob Bowman                         Eric Kooker        Residing Vicar currently Vicar Garrett  
 

Please direct any questions or discussion to whoever you feel the most comfortable. 
 

It’s all about (Jesus) The Cross , The Cross and Entrance Committee 
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LLL Steak Fry 
August 22 at 6:00pm 

Fellowship Hall 
 

Men of the congregation are invited to bring their  
own meat to grill along with a side dish. 

PRAYERFULLY SEEKING VOLUNTEERS  
TO HELP WITH THIS YEAR’S  

FUN FAITH FEST: AUGUST 13 
 
 
 

 
The Outreach Committee is excited to announce that we will be have Fun Faith Fest again this year on  
Sunday, August 13th, from 12:00pm—2:00pm. We will need a lot of volunteers to make this a successful 
event! There will be games, prizes, popcorn, a bouncy house, the dunk tank, as well as the Semisaurus   
Mobile Museum. There will be a volunteer sign-up sheet on the Welcome Center counter as well as at this 
link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4DACAD2FABF5CF8-funfaith2   
 
We also are in need of 12—14 canopy tents for sun protection for the volunteers. If you have a canopy, 
would you be willing to loan it to us for that day? Please contact Donna Saehler at 319-321-3207, or via 
email at: dojosaehler9591@gmail.com  Thanks! 

Lunch Bunch meets the first and third Wednesdays of 
each month.  The Bible Class starts at 11:00am followed 
by a potluck lunch at noon.  Bring your favorite dish to 
share join in for learning and fellowship.  The next Lunch 
Bunch gathering is July 19 in the Fellowship Hall. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4DACAD2FABF5CF8-funfaith2
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FRUIT FOR PIES 

 

The Youth are requesting fruit donations for  
their annual Youth Pie Sale held in November.   

 
      
 If you have any extra fresh fruit, we are asking you to donate it to the youth to make their 
pies.  The types of fruit we are looking for are:   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

When apples are ready later in the year, we would appreciate them also.    
 
Please wash the fruit, slice or chop as appropriate, and put the fruit in a LABELED gallon 
ziploc bag.  Please write "Youth Pies" on the bag and the type of fruit & approximate 
quantity.  Place the bag(s) in the church kitchen freezer.   
 
We appreciate keeping down the cost of making the pies.  With your help there will be 
some FABULOUS pies in November for you to buy.           
 

 If you have questions, contact Kara Hartwig. 

      CHERRIES                                           BLUEBERRIES                                                    PEACHES 
 
 
 
                        BLACKBERRIES                                                  STRAWBERRIES 
 
 
 
     RASPBERRIES                                      CURRANTS                                             RHUBARB 



15 

Summer Preschool Newsletter 
 

July 10—14, 2023 
Director/Teacher, Kaja Mueller  Assistants,  Christie Cherian M/W/F, Sara Cross T/TH 

#319-338-3949     www.ourredeemer.org     preschool@ourredeemer.org 

Our Redeemer Preschool where children play, learn, and grow in Jesus!  

42 years 

 Preschool Lawn Signs 
As you leave preschool, there will be lawn signs by the 
door for you to take home. Place it where others can  
see it on your lawn. We want to share Our Redeemer  
Preschool with everyone. We still have openings in our 
classes for next year, so spread the word!  

Home Question 
 

Would you cheat on a test if 
you knew you would not get 
caught?  Why or why not? 

 2023-2024 Enrollment Forms 

The 2023-2024 Preschool Enrollment 
forms are now available online.  

 

https://ourredeemer.org/wp-content/
uploads/2022/02/Preschool-Enrollment-
Form-2022-20238449.pdf 

 
 

Things Not To Worry About 
When Your Child Starts School 

 
 
 
 

 

Comes home in “school” pants because 

his/her somehow got wet.  Lots of young 

children are reluctant to use unfamiliar 

bathrooms and decide to wait until they 

get home to go.  Don’t worry.  Teachers 

are used to changing wet pants.  With 

time, the school’s facilities will be on your 

child’s list of Approved Bathrooms.  

JESUS TIME- Enable children to… 
 
*hear stories about Jesus, their Savior and 

friend 

*feel secure in Jesus’ love 

*rejoice and express feelings of praise 

*talk to Jesus in prayer 

*sing their praises 

*be happy knowing that there is a place 

for them in heaven because of Jesus’ 

death and resurrection 

*discuss ways to share Jesus’ love with  

others 
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Children’s Ministry  
Birth—5th Grade 

 

 

Sunday, July 16th 

9:20am to 10:15am 
 

Ages: Preschool to 
5th grade meet in 
the Toddlin’ Room 

Our Redeemer Lutheran 
Church VBS 

 

Sunday, August 6, 2023 to  
Thursday, August 10, 2023 

5:00 PM—8:15 PM 
 

2301 East Court Street 
Iowa City, IA  

 

Sign up today for VBS!  Throughout 
this program, we will emphasize the  
Living Water, Jesus, through exciting 
games, lively music, crafts, and 
more!  Let’s celebrate that we’re 
covered in Jesus’ grace. 

 

Sign-up at: 
https://vbsmate.com/events/
OurRedeemerVBS2023/26849  

Lesson: Fishers Follow—Jesus Calls Disciples 
Scripture: Luke 5:1-11 
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6

th
 —12

th
 Grade 

Youth Coordinator Kara Hartwig youthcoordinator@ourredeemer.org (319) 855-2728 

Sign up to attend VBS  
or  volunteer to help! 

 

Confirmation (incoming 6th—8th graders) - 
Signup to attend. We’re excited to see you and 
your friends! 
 

High School (incoming freshman and older) 
- Signup to volunteer for one night, a few 
nights or all five.  We’re flexible and happy for 
your help! 

 

VBS SIGNUP FOR CONFIRMATION 
& HIGH SCHOOL: 

https://vbsmate.com/events/
OurRedeemerVBS2023/26849  

Sun, August 6th— 
Thurs, August 10th 

5:00 pm—8:15 pm 

All Youth in 6th—12th grades for next school year 
(2023-24) are selling boxes of Colorado peaches 
for the annual Our  
Redeemer Youth Peach fundraiser. 
 

Cost per box:  $45.00  (30—40 peaches per box; 
about 18—22 lbs. per box) Order forms are in the 
church office.  See Kara with any questions. 
 

REMINDER:  Students’ names need to be on the 
form when it is turned in so they can earn money 
for their church Prize  
Account. 

 Youth Summer  

Sunday School 
9:20 a.m.—10:15 a.m., July 16th 

6th grade—12th grade meet in 
the Youth Room 

Lesson: Fishers Follow— 
Jesus Calls Disciples 

Scripture: Luke 5:1-11 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Youth Event on July 19 at 6:00pm 
Watch email for information. 

 

AUGUST 13   
  10:30 am Worship with VBS Singing 

11:45 am PICNIC LUNCH:  Hot Dog/Chips/Drink 
12 — 2 pm Fun Faith Fest Games 
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OUR REDEEMER OFFICE DIRECTORY 
 

Office: 338-5626       Fax:  338-9171 Website:  http://www.ourredeemer.org            Preschool:  338-3949 
Prayer Chain:  351-5297 or prayerchain@ourredeemer.org            Special Announcements Line:  338-3505 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
     
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                

                        
                            2023 Board of Elders  

Bill Benson    517-881-9848 
Dave Bohnsack                  319-430-2054 
Tim Eick   248-514-2881 
Rick Gienapp   319-331-7425 
Ryan Haack   319-325-7915 
Skip Kempnich   319-351-5297 
Eric Kooker   319-339-0175 
Chad Pence (Chair)  319-321-5686 
Art Schwarting   319-325-6152 

 
 

DEADLINES 
 

Reflections (printed weekly):  Information must be submitted (written, typed, emailed or faxed) each Wednesday by 5:00 pm 
 
Beacon Newsletter & Church Activities Calendar (printed monthly):  Information must be submitted (written, typed, emailed or 
faxed) by noon on the 20th of each month. 

 
RADIO 

 

Lutheran Hour Ministries on Radio—WMT 600 AM Radio on Sunday mornings at 6:30 am, and KXEL 1540 AM Radio on 
Sunday mornings at 9:30 am.  For more information on Lutheran Hour Ministries go to www.LHM.org.  

 
VOLUNTEER BACKGROUND SCREENING 

 
 

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church has a strong, caring ministry with children and youth. To promote the safest and most secure  
environment possible all employees and volunteers, both new and existing, undergo a background screening before working with 
younger members. Performing background checks provides safeguards and peace of mind to our staff, volunteers, parents, youth, 
and children. 

STAFF & EMAIL PHONE NO.          STAFF & EMAIL PHONE NO.          

Rev. Dr. Brent Hartwig, Senior Pastor 
bhartwig@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 
337-2403 (home)  

Kaja Mueller, Preschool Director 
preschool@ourredeemer.org  

338-3949 (preschool) 
338-5626 (church) 

    

Morgan Garrett, Vicar 
vicar@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) Lorrie Bailey, Office Coordinator 
redeemer@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

    

Christie Cherian, Preschool Assistant 
preschoolassistant@ourredeemer.org 

338-3949 (preschool) Sara Cross, Preschool Assistant 
preschoolassistant@ourredeemer.org 

338-3949 (preschool) 

    

Sarah Ghabel, Bookkeeper 
bookkeeper@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) Kara Hartwig, Youth Coordinator 
youthcoordinator@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

    

Denise Holida, Adult Coordinator  
smallgroups@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 
930-0165 (cell) 

Louise Klopp, Director Choirs/
Properties 
choirdirector@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 (church) 

    

Marilyn Paetz, Organist  
organist@ourredeemer.org 

351-4262 (home) Kevin Sellers 
Director of Technology 
technology@ourredeemer.org 

338-5626 ext. 18 
631-8924 (cell) 

Laurel Sellers, Consultant 
consultant@ourredeemer.org 

319-331-3242 (cell) 
338-5626 ext. 21 

  

2023 Board of Directors 

President Arlan Thompson  319-338-2938 
Vice President Ben Weis  319-936-6850 
Secretary Barb Schanbacher 319-351-3998 
Treasurer Kari Kibby  319-573-4127 
Board of Elders Chad Pence  319-321-5686 
Properties Dave Yansky  319-621-7694 
At Large  Jeff Kucera  563-316-1088 
  Marilyn Albright  319-430-8129 
  Steve Scott  563-889-0990 
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